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Dear friends,

For me, the best-remembered lines from American 
poet Emily are these:

If I can stop one heart from breaking, I shall not live 
in vain; If I can ease one life the aching, Or cool one 
pain, Or help one fainting robin Unto his nest again, I 
shall not live in vain.

I’m Fr Bibin Mathew CMF. 
Honestly, here at Catholic 
Campus Ministry it has been an 
amazing journey, a courageous 
and joyful journey with and for 
our young men and women 
who are creative, enthusiastic, 
and constantly seeking to 
learn. I’m sure 75 long years of 

accompanying them was never easy and would 
never have been possible without generous hearts 
like you. I want to say we are so grateful to you for 

every single sacrifice you embraced for these men and women you may or may 
not know. Once again this Fall, we want to say, Thank You!

As you did it to one of the least of these, Mother Teresa’s well-known “Gospel on 
five fingers,” assures us, “You Did It To Me” (Mtt 25:40). May Christ bless you and 
reward you.

My blessings,

Father Bibin Mathew CMF
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A Blessing for theSeason

Give a warm welcome and congratulations to CCM’s newest 
campus minister for 2022, Jack Ache! We cannot wait to see 
what you do for our community. Thank you!
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Peer Ministers

Pictured Above: Ann Schwarts, CM, Rachel Lutz (Faith formation and Greek), Caroline Burke (music 
ministry), Lee Lueker(Stewardship and Greek), Jack Ache, CM, Alex Hamre (media and communications), 
Megan Garbee (MSU outreach and service), Danielle Plutino (social and special events), Maggie White 
(liturgical ministry), Mary Williams, CM

As a peer minister, I have been blessed to help others participate in and 
experience the beauty of the Mass. It has been extremely rewarding to not only 
train others in being liturgical ministers, but also to welcome all the new faces 
here at CCM. Throughout my years at CCM, the students and campus ministers 
have truly become my “Framily” and our group of peer ministers is no different. 
Having a group of peers who want to help each other and others grow closer to 
Christ is something I truly cherish.
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CCM Celebrates 75 Years

Catholic Campus Ministry celebrated 
75 years of ministry at a Fundraising 
Gala on October 30, 2021. The evening 
began with a Mass presided over by 
Bishop Leibrecht and Bishop Rice, 
several Claretians and local clergy. 
Following the Mass, everyone enjoyed 
a social hour and finally a dinner and 
celebration. The dinner program 
began with Fr. Tom McGann’s blessing, 
followed with lots of fun, a 50/50 
drawing & a student-led game of 
Kahoot. Speakers included Fr. Javier 
Reyes CMF, Bishop Rice, Fr. Eddie DeLeon CMF and student sharing by Maria 
Dohack and Noah Diffley and a special “Thank You” by Bev Franklin. Mike 
Merrigan, President of CCM’s Advisory Board was our Emcee. Fr. Bibin Mathew 
CMF, current Director of CCM, closed us in prayer.

Alumni and friends traveled from several states including Louisiana, Texas 
and a group of Claretians from Chicago. Also attending were local clergy, 
previous CCM clergy and Directors, alumni, students, staff, sponsors, Knights of 
Columbus members, Advisory Council members, friends, and contributors.

Gala 2021
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I know we came away having 
met new people at our table. 
I was reminded about my 
own active life in college at a 
Newman Center. It was very 
important in my formative years 
to keep me grounded in my faith. 
I appreciated that we began 
with Mass and also learning 
about the history of the facility 
with a fun game. The dinner and 
students were great! I was not 
always able to give however feel 
blessed to be connected and 
support CCM.

-Tom & Anita Weyers, 
Hobbytown USA 
Corporate Table 
Sponsors

Several traveled from the St. Louis area to reconnect with friends and saw it as 
a great reunion opportunity. The evening was also a celebration of 20 years in 
the O’Reilly Catholic Student Center. We were blessed to have members of the 
O’Reilly family attending. There were many laughs and sharing of stories from 
long ago. Some had not seen each other in over 40 years. The event ended 
with a closing Mass on Sunday, October 31 with Fr. Eddie presiding.

We would like to thank all of those that helped this great event happen and 
attended. Special thanks to the corporate sponsors, those that donated during 
the evening, all of the students, staff and Advisory Council members that 
worked so hard.

K of C #9533 was very pleased with the 
tremendous and consistent success CCM has 
had over these many years. We had 8 Knights 
and their wives attending the Gala event. We 
have all helped in various capacities from 
helping CCM directly to supporting the K of C 
College Council at CCM.

The history section was well thought out. While 
we had been around the parish through the 
years, we figured Fr. Eddie had fund raising 
experience coming to find out on the job 
experience and talk about divine intervention. 
The evening entertainment with the Kahoot 
game was cleverly done.

-Scott Buckman, Knights of 
Columbus #9533

It was a true blessing to be back at CCM 
to celebrate 75 years of the Ministry in 
Springfield. I enjoyed seeing the alumni, staff 
and students celebrating how Christ continues 
to change lives on Campus. I am grateful for all 
those who continue to ensure that we have a 
place where students can find faith, formation, 
and leadership.

-Fr. Javier Reyes, CMF
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Awakening

“People of faith. This is what I found when I went on my awakening retreat this 
year at Catholic Campus Ministry-one of the best decisions I could have made. 
I found my friends that I will keep for the next four years and hopefully for my 
life. We had such fun with each other. Laughing, eating, and praying. I found my 
home away from home and my family outside my family. Seeing other people, 
young people who believe the same things I do and talking about it.”

“Being able to be open and seek answers together rather than alone. This gave 
me the security I needed being out on my own for the first time. My experience 
at awakening was one of growth and peace. This opportunity gave me a chance 
to really dig deep in my faith and to grow in it with others. I will never forget the 
connections I have made through this experience and how they changed my 
life. The people that I can help grow in the faith as they do the same for me. A 
steppingstone for my future.”

- Javier Wassilak Rodriguez

6



“Being a rector for Awakening 71 was 
a blessing I never would have thought 
I would experience. It was such a 
beautiful and humbling weekend full 
of Christ’s Love and fellowship. Being 
on the other side of the retreat was 
such a fun time because I was able to 
get to know people in a different light.”

“When you see a person truly come 
into their own through Christian 
leadership, it’s a treasured thing. I am 
so thankful that I was asked to be 
rector and I will take this time with me 
everywhere I go.”

-Maria Dohack
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Men’s and Women’s Nights are a newer addition 
to our monthly events we offer at CCM. During 
these nights, men and women have fun, discuss 
tough topics, and grow in the faith. It is a time 
where women enjoy quality time with one another 
as sisters and men grow in their bond as brothers 
in Christ. The students in our community are also 
encouraged to invite and share this night with those 
who may not be a regular part of our community 
and is a great entry point to make friends, join a 
small group, and become more involved at CCM.

We have also enjoyed fun social nights such as 
bowling or Pie Night. Topics and those chosen in 
the future for these events are always picked with 
the utmost attention to be a 
source of growing deeper in 
identity as a daughter or son 
of the Father. We have enjoyed 
seeing the fruits of a stronger 
community of friendship and 
support between the men and 
women of CCM.

CCM Events

In November we hosted a combined service project with our neighbors, The 
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints. The students gathered together, 
making Fleece Blankets to donate to Children’s Advocacy. This is a local center 
in Springfield that helps children who have faced a variety of traumas. In one 
evening, we were able to make over 40 blankets to help the children feel loved 
and cared for! We all enjoyed an evening of fellowship and getting to know one 
another more deeply.

8



Knights of Columbus
In recent months our college council 
has been among the most active in 
terms of fellowship and growth. We 
attained 9 new members in October, 
bringing our total to 31 members. We 
have also won the Father McGivney 
and Founders’ Award and are aspiring 
to earn the Triple Star Council Award.

One of our main focuses currently is 
increasing our faith-based activities as 
well as fraternity. As we look forward 
to the rest of the school year at 
Missouri State University, our hope is 
that we will grow in all the core values, 
especially our relationship with God.

- Knights of Columbus
  Council 11182
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Alumni Update

Deb Zerr While at CCM, I had the amazing opportunity to really grow and 
test my faith in a community that was very welcoming and engaging. My favor-
ite event, the Awakening Retreat, really helped me feel my strength in my faith 
in a powerful/meaningful way. It helped me realize how many of us want to 
grow in our understanding of dating and marriage as a collective group.

Since graduating from Missouri State and 
leaving CCM, I moved back to Arvada, CO 
(my hometown) to be closer to family and 
pursue my future as a bridal fashion design-
er by opening my own business. Being a part 
of such a great ministry in Missouri inspired 
me to start up a young adult community 
at my church in Colorado to continue my 
personal growth while helping others find 
their deep love for God. Overall, I fully be-
lieve CCM helped shape me into becoming 
a business owner and advocate for young 
adult ministry at my church. I am forever 
grateful for the beautiful community of Cath-
olic Campus Ministry for making my college 
journey better than I could have prayed for 
at the time.

David Herr When I first moved 

to Springfield, CCM was the first place 
I visited. I’m thankful I did. CCM be-
came a second home to me, a place 
to take a break between studying, 
hang out and enjoy meals, scripture 
groups, mass and fellowship. I know 
my faith grew because of CCM.

I entered the Jesuits in August of 2019. I have had the joy of many wonderful 
experiences with them. I’ve worked as a tutor in a high school and have volun-
teered in homeless shelters. I worked in a memory care nursing home during 
the outbreak of COVID, and as a hospital chaplain in Chicago through the 
pandemic. I professed vows in August of this year and now study philosophy at 
Loyola University Chicago and work in jail ministry.
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Perry Key My time at MSU and particularly my time at CCM was certain-
ly some of the happiest years of my life! People have always said the college 
years are the best years of your life and my time at MSU is a testament to that 
statement. I was always an outgoing person and wanted to meet new peo-
ple and experience new things (one of the main reasons I came to college in 
Missouri). Coming to Missouri from Baton Rouge, LA was quite a change from 
what I was accustomed to. My Catholic faith was so important to me and was 
the center and foundation of my young life at the time. I really didn’t know what 
to expect when I attended my first Mass at the Ecumenical Center, but I was 
pleasantly surprised by the large number of Catholic students at MSU and their 
faithfulness. Later on I was chosen as the rector of Awakening Retreat #2 and 
that was a moment that helped enhance my faith even more. I made long last-
ing friendships and became even closer to Our Lord through that experience. 

Family life has been so great, I can hardly put that into words. I have been mar-
ried to the love of my life Jerelyn Trahan Key for 36 years and we have 3 chil-
dren: Lindsay, 34 (Sabrina), Maia, 31 (Mike), and Christian, 26 (also an MSU Grad). 
And of course my grandson, Ezra, 2. God has been the center of my marriage 
and family life from the beginning and because of His great love, we have al-
ways stayed together in all things. Lastly, my mother Marion Key is still with me 
at 97 years young and she helped me in my faith before I arrived at MSU and is 
still an inspiration for me today! 

Professionally, I am a Senior Vice President at First National Bankers Bank in 
Baton Rouge, LA. I am in charge of the Loan Review Dept. and have been em-
ployed at FNBB for 20 years. I have been in the banking profession for over 38 
years and hopefully to retire in the next 6-7 years or so. In my position in Loan 
Review, travel is a requirement and was difficult at times with a family at home. 
Through our love and God’s blessing, we were able to persevere and make 
us even closer as a family. My prior comments I can attribute much of it to my 
formation and years at CCM. Lastly, it was such a blessing to have attended the 
75th Anniversary of CCM and see old friends I hadn’t seen in years! CCM is a 
special place and will always have a special place in my heart & soul! I can’t wait 
to come back again!!
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Annual Report of Giving 2020-2021
We are incredibly thankful for your generous financial support. A great big thank-
you to those of you who support us with a monthly, automatic, recurring gift. We 
rely on you as our primary revenue source to fund programs, events, supplies, 
and personnel. The following list recognizes over 270 donors who made a 
contribution to CCM during the fiscal year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021.

$10,000+
Dr. Francisco Javier Cisneros

$5,000-$9,999
Kim Castelli

$1,000-$4,999
Walter and Kay Green
Claretian Missionaries USA Province  Fr. Tom 
McGann
Suzanne George
Curtis and Cindy Reichert
Vincent and Rachel Salomon
Andy’s Frozen Custard *
 
Computer Geeks Nick Calvert
James Coombs
Hobbytown USA Tim & Anita Weyers
James & Cheryl Ross
Charlie and Mary Beth O’Reilly
Greg DeLong
Knights of Columbus Council 9533 *
Michael and Jill Headley
Nathan Pandolfo
Straus Subway of SW MO LLC *
Michael and Colleen Merrigan
Steve Fowler
O’Reilly Family Foundation *
Randall & Dana Landwehr
Allison & Bobby Leisenring

$750-$999
Keith Seiwert
The Wooten Co *
Celie Landwehr
Emelie  T. Roe
Emmelia Landwehr
 Jackson Brothers of the South
Kenneth and Sue McCrory

$500-$749
Scott Wampler
Patrick O’Reilly
Anne & PJ Tabora Herrera
Carla  Knipp
Riley Griesemer
Robert and Michelle Nack

Tal and Rosalie O’Reilly Wooten Family Founda-
tion *
John and Joan Miller
Tom Walmsley
Robert & Christine Haik
Matthew Vienhage
Irene Zerr
Mark Shockley
Megan  Seiler
Daniel Banasik
Haselhorst Apartments III LLC *
Little Caesars Pizza *

$100-$499
Gary and Pamela Fultz
Tom & Jane Verry
William and Joelle Shockley
Doug & Pam Porting
Jeanne Porting
Jacob and Nicole  Beck
Tam Nguyen
Joseph Kirk Banasik
Rebecca Neuhaus
Mike and Nicole Miloshewski
Brian & Mindy Casselman
Abby Cartwright
Luke Dalton
Amber McFall
Steve and Sherry Brous
Claudine Price
Ashley Horn
Carol Carlson
Terry Flynn
Wyatt McFall
Dr. Frank Roberts
Carrie Jordan
Todd and Stephanie Skornia
Jerry Chin
John Ratcliff
LAURA  RUZICKA
Byron and Elizabeth Stewart
Dennis and Michelle Knapp
Ronnie Bohrer
Matt Wegenka
Ken & Jean Gengler
Ronald and Marla Piontek
Marty and Joanna Mahy
Nicholas and Suzanne Kordsmeier
Kevin Massmann
Michael and Patricia Schneider
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Wendall Goodwin
Kenneth and Elise Lee
Rose Marie Fellin
Douglas & Patty Kissinger
Maria Rodriguez
Zane Pezley
Marion Williams
Lee Lueker
Chris Oelschlaeger
Janeth Lenz
Eugene & Claran Aug
Don & Judy Gibson
Dominic Weskamp
Michaele Lopez
Jerry Stanley
Thomas and Lisa Heffron
Julie Rice
Timothy and Tammy Hand
Abigail Hipp
Brooke Masterson
James and Lisa Heithaus
Teresa A. Allen
Grant and Barbara James
David and Mary Kay Self
Teresita S Clevenger
Tom and Mary Gray
Joseph Dalton
Cleek Mary
Dan and Crystal Ponder
Karen Engler
Mike Flynn
Brendan and Susan Griesemer
Ann Schwartz
Richard and Melissa Tolleson
Linda and Philip Simmons
Tricia and Donald Vogt
Brad & Kerry Bodenhausen
Gail Timpe
Ron Goodwin
Oscar Ramirez
Thomas McFall
Heather and John Cleek
Richard & Anita (Shockley) Zummo
Darwin Bickford
Joellyn and Kenneth Reuter
John and Dorothy Prugger
Kathryn Charles
Thomas and Cathy Pekarek- Carter
Carol Kuntz
Kevin Engler
David and Tammy Hicks
Keaton Hicks
Elizabeth Knipp
Lloyd and Sheila Miller
Paul & Teresa Gray
Paul Dale
Stephen Shipley
Beverly Franklin
Natasha Longpine
David & Lindsey Roscoe
Gerald/Olivia Hipp

Joe Wolinski
Diocese of Springfield-Cape Girardeau Diocese 
of Springfield-Cape Girdeau
Dave and Molly Rohall
DeSales Catholic Bookstore *
Daniel Moore
Sue and Randy Arnold
Xerox Document Solutions *
Keith and Patricia Norton
SJB Investments LLC *
O’Reilly Autoparts *
Aasby Auto *
Jane Azar
Cariann Dureka
Lori and Steven  Hicks
St. Michael’s Restaurant Nick and Jenny Russo
Don Aripoli
Al & Rebecca P.  Hummel
Eric Schlachter
Barbara Bumberry
Robert & Robbyn Schoonover
PINE *
 Arvest Bank
Justin French
James River Mechanical & Electrical *
Bishop John Leibrecht
Thomas and Paige Rankin
Mike & Ellen Finch
Kennon & Allison Kabbes- Cox
Kris & Angela Johnston

$1-$99
Natalie Timpe
Claire Schwalb
Katherine Radoch
Gillian McKnight
Abby Ludwig
Bianca Salomon
Richardson Lauren
Michael James
Patricia and David Dawson
Katherine Fraser
Claire Fraser
Kyle Brooks
Barbara & Grant James
Mark and Kelly Tighe
Ma Luisa Hernandez
Patrick or Mary Haake
Michael Paparella
Sonndra Raidar
Trent McFall
Brandon Dean
Reynato or Jeanette Collantes
Dan Kelch
Rachel Doerneman
Elizabeth Raines
Megan Garbee
David and Susan Cissell
Zoila Speer
Steven and Judy Samson
Jane Terry
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Simple ways to leave a LASTING LEGACY:

•	 Make a gift through your will or estate
•	 Make a gift from your IRA
•	 Make a gift that provides payments for 

life

Contact Bev Franklin at
bfranklin@ccm847.org

or (417) 865-0802

Chris and Laura Bange
Scott Buckman
Susan Lucker
Gracie Johnston
Caroline Burke
Nancy Dusselier
Roy and Elva Weber
Bianca Henson
Henrietta Buckley
Valerie Gustin
Richard and Lynda  Middeke
Robert Williams
Mike & Patricia Maurer
Janet Smith
Sarah Pittman
Kayla Kroeger
Steve Backer
John and Jane Roundtree
Robert & Corinne Martin
Jerry Rigdon
Laurie Hill
Larry and Maureen King
Tim and Laura Long
Rosalee Knipp
Alex Gansmann
Abigail Ludwig
Jessica Engholm
Justin & Lauren  Wampler
Maria Dohack
Danielle Plutino
Austin Heisinger
Joanna Michael
Christopher & Ramona Haller
Dane Galloway
Carl Alcancia
John & Patricia Ford
Ed & Gerry Schwartz 
Nick Nealson
Sam Nack
Bryce Backes
Emma LaMartina
Al & Rebecca Hummel
Daria Wiederkehr
Brenda Rizo
Stephanie Davenport
Jeffrey and Lori Roberts
Robert and Carolyn Bumberry
Donna and Tim Brecht
Adam and Megan Samson
Matthew Wynn
Tom & Lisa Hipp
Dorothy Burke
Connor Macke
Justin Orf
Alec Deveney
Keith McGoon
Betty Rossi
John & Julie Broker
Mitch & Debbie Rackers
Jeffery & Vikki Neumeier
Jim and Susanne Fraser

Kirby and Lesa Carroll
Robert Mosier
Tim & Carrie Gaines
John and Barbara Martin
Shelly and Brian Buchheit
Michael and Barbara Nagle
Mike and Connie  Beattie
David and Mary Ukena
Courtney Culler
 Claretian Missionaries
Ann Griesemer
 Dwayne & Betsy Cox
Fr. Javier Reyes, CMF
Amy Shaw
James Mezzacapa
Kevin and Chris Carmody
Rob & Barb Echele
Bradley Steppig
Jacob Carron
Tina Ducharme
Katherine Wester
Theresa Clever
Peter Kershaw
Brian & Heidi -Grossman Holland
Larry and Mary Naeger
Barbara Gansmann
Lawrence Beuerlein
Judson & Suzanne Whitlinger
Tina Kile
Rosemary Driscoll
Grishmitha Kallem
Jacek and Dorota Fraczak
Ron & Nancy Derryberry
Daniel Vaughn
Annie Morrison
Kim and David Coovert
Leo Schwartz
Daniel and Mary Beth Provance
Asher Allman
Julie and Sergio  Fernandez
Roberta Bockman
Arick Middeke
Shelly Hess
Donald Paiz
Gary and Pamela Fultz

14



15



Wishing you a 
Merry Christmas!

 

Thank you for answering the call to serve the CCM
Community through your generous contributions. 

You have helped our community encounter Christ more
deeply. We truly couldn't do it without you and your

willingness to serve the Lord.
 

May God abundantly bless you and your family this
Christmas Season, "For to us a child is born, to us a son is

given... And he will be called Wonderful Counselor,
Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace." 

- Isaiah 9:6
 

In Christ,
CCM Staff
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